Town of Boylston
Council on Aging
Meeting Minutes




Date of Meeting: Tuesday, September 3, 2019
Location: COA Office, 221 Main Street, Boylston, MA  01505
Time: 6:02 pm
Members Present: Dennis Goguen, Chairperson; Warren Leach, Member; Kathy Lohnes, COA Assistant; Ed Macdonald, Member; Laura Susanin, COA Coordinator; David Wheeler, Member
Absent: Ozzie Sauer, Member
Guests: Janet Sargood, videographer          
Minutes Approval: June minutes approved
Announcements: Senior Citizens Society will be meeting on Monday, September 9 at 10:30am. The Green Mountain trip may need to be canceled due to low response.
Old Business: New board member Deb Goodrich needs to be sworn in by BOS with Dennis present; Dennis states he can do BOS meeting 10/2 – Laura will double check with Deb if she is available.  Interest by another resident to join the COA board – Laura to follow-up with her and invite her to join the next COA Board meeting.  Currently, the van has good driver coverage.
Program Updates: We have a new Zumba Gold instructor but are still seeking someone to do the weights class on Thursdays.  Attendance has remained good over the summer months.  In September, there will be an informational presentation on a prediabetes program offered through the YMCA.  There is also a Medicare presentation in October to provide info on open enrollment, etc.  Board inquires into attendance numbers – Laura to print report for next meeting.  Warren and Kathy will work on starting a technology assistance program for seniors.  Warren will follow-up with the high school and Laura and Kathy are collecting names of those seniors who are interested.
Budget and Expenses: We are still waiting to hear from EOEA how much money per senior for the Formula Grant.  We are expecting it to be about $12 per senior but do not have anything definite.  We ended the year with $16.07 left in the formula grant.  Laura provided updated budget info for FY20.  There is enough at this point (if FG is $12/senior) to continue with current programs.  If the COA chooses to pay another instructor for Super Seniors, the costs of that instructor would need to be covered elsewhere in the budget.  
Van policies and procedures: Laura and Kathy will be updating van policies and procedures.  Discussed if there should be any limitations to the van stops aside from distance, etc.  Dennis, Warren and David state they do not feel that the van should stop at liquor stores.  Conversation continued to discuss how van requests may be changing with marijuana shops and residents who may have prescriptions for it.  Board discusses the mission/purpose of the COA van in relation to van policies and procedures.    
COA Board Meeting Location: Discussion of possible move of COA board meetings due to increased number of board members.  Laura will look into potential location changes to other meeting rooms in building.
Comments: Per Warren, the Sheriff’s Picnic went well and was enjoyed by those residents who went.  Warren also states that the Wachusett Rotary Club will be needing RSVPs for their holiday dinner in October.
Next Meeting: Wednesday, October 2 at 6pm
[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment: 6:51 PM
